
Attachment 2 – List and description of proposed names for the unnamed service 
laneway in Winston Hills 
 
 
Based on the research provided by Council’s archivists, the following two names are 
recommended for use. 
 

Proposed Name Reason 
Ben Lane 
 
 

Neighbouring streets appear to have Scottish place names, thus in 
keeping with that theme, Ben Lane is in reference to Ben Lomond in 
Scotland. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Wynd Lane Neighbouring streets have Scottish place names, thus in keeping with 
that theme, Wynd Lane is a Scottish word meaning narrow lane or 
alley. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Balloch Lane Neighbouring streets appear to have Scottish place names, thus in 
keeping with the theme, Balloch is in reference to Loch Lomond and 
The Trossachs National Park in Scotland. Balloch comes from either 
the Gaelic word baile which means village or hamlet, or the Gaelic 
bealach meaning "a pass". Using the former derivation, Balloch 
means "village on the loch". 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The proposal was rejected as there are road names with a similar 
sounding name – Ball Avenue in Eastwood and Belloc Place in Winston 
Hills. 

 
 



A request was submitted to Council in late 2020 from Gisela Fischer requesting if the 
service laneway could be named after her father Siegfried Fischer, who passed 
away in 2015. Another proposed name is in acknowledgement of Mr Fischer: 
 
Proposed Name Reason 
Siegfried Lane In acknowledgement of Mr Fischer who resided at 4 Glasgow 

Street, Winston Hills for 40 years and the "service lane" runs 
alongside the residence in which he lived.  He was a well-
known and much loved community member who has 
contributed significantly to his community. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Fischer Lane In acknowledgement of Mr Fischer who resided at 4 Glasgow 
Street, Winston Hills for 40 years and the "service lane" runs 
alongside the residence in which he lived.  He was a well-
known and much loved community member who has 
contributed significantly to his community. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


